
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  22 JUNE 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.35/07
STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2006/07

Councillor Hendry, having declared a personal interest, remained within the meeting room and took part in discussion on this item of business.

The Director of Corporate Services reported that, following a quality review of the draft Statement of Accounts issued recently, it had been necessary to amend certain elements of the 2006/07 Accounts.  The main changes had been made to the Cashflow Statement to ensure that both the 2006/07 and the 2005/06 cashflow statements met the requirements of the 2006 Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP).  It had also been necessary to re-state the comparative figures for 2005/06.

Other changes had been necessary following a review of the Council’s Accounting Policies and the requirement to include a prior period adjustment table to show comparative figures for 2005/06 between the (old) Consolidated Revenue Account and the (new) Income and Expenditure Account.

Those changes had necessitated the re-issuing of the Statement of Accounts for 2006/07, thus ensuring that the version being scrutinised by Members today was the final version which would be presented for approval by full Council on 28 June 2007.

The Chief Accountant presented report CORP.32/07 (amended) enclosing the amended Statement of Accounts 2006/07 drawing attention, in particular, to the Forward; Revenue Expenditure and Financing; Capital Expenditure and Financing; and the Significant Issues contained within the Accounts.  

The Accounts had been prepared in accordance with the outturn reports (submitted at Part C of the Agenda) although, due to the notional entries and technical accounting requirements necessary to comply with the SORP, Members would not be able to see outturn figures within the Income and Expenditure Account.

Members were requested to consider the Statements for recommendation to full Council on 28 June 2007, noting that the Statements would then be subject to audit.

Copies of the Summary of Accounts for 2005/06 had also been circulated, which would inform the production of the 2006/07 summary accounts.

Members then scrutinised in detail the amended Statement of Accounts 2006/07 raising the following questions and observations –

(a) A Member noted that the 2005/06 Summary of Accounts showed that the Council was overdrawn as at 31 March 2006 by the sum of £166,000 and yet she could not see that reflected on the Cash Flow Statement on page 20 of the amended Statement of Accounts 2006/07.  She sought clarification of the position, in particular, details of why the Council was overdrawn and the limit.

In response, the Chief Accountant referred the Member to paragraph 5.42 on page 41 of the amended Statements which detailed increase/decrease in financing and management of liquid resources.   The figure of £166,000 was the amount required to be added to produce the cash flow statement.

The Chief Accountant advised that the current overdraft limit was £500,000 which incurred charges of base rate +1%.  Beyond £500,000 the charge was base rate +7% on excess over £500,000.  Due to notional charges included the bank balance showed an overdrawn position as at 31 March 2007.  A written explanation of the bank position could be provided if Members wished and requested it.

(b) In response to a query regarding grants/awards from outside bodies, the Chief Accountant advised that specific grants to a service were detailed within the Income and Expenditure Account (page 16).  Revenue grant was shown in the gross income column.  Grants were not identified on an individual basis, but it would be possible to provide a breakdown of gross income if required and Members asked that it be provided.

(c) Referring to The Collection Fund (page 42) Members asked why write offs were increasing, whether those also included businesses, and who incurred that cost.  

The Chief Accountant replied that she would need to contact the Head of Revenues and Benefits for details, but the write offs related to Council Tax.  However the increase in bad debts had been relatively minor over the past two years and any increase was a charge on the Collection Fund.

The Director of Corporate Services added that Bad Debt Write Offs for NNDR, Council Tax and Debtors were reported to the Executive on a regular basis.   Write offs above £1,000 required approval of the Executive, with those under that figure being delegated to the Director.

Over a period of time collection rates were good, but there were issues around insolvency and the Council’s approach to its Anti-Poverty Strategy, etc.  Certain businesses did default on business rates, but Officers made every possible effort to recover each debt.

(d) A Member questioned why the NNDR receipts had increased from £2.9m to £8.1m (page 20).

From 2006/07 the Government changed the way grants supporting Local Authority expenditure were allocated.  The Chief Accountant explained that NNDR was a grant which the Council received from central Government.  Across the two grant allocations of Revenue Support Grant and NNDR between 2005/06 and 2006/07, there had been an overall increase of £1m which was reflected in the Statements.

(e) A Member sought clarification of the £25m worth of investments detailed within the Balance Sheet and the prudency of that in view of the property market.

In response, the Chief Accountant said that the £25m was surplus revenue and capital resources available which were invested mainly in Banks and Building Societies, with an amount of £200,000 relating to a National Savings Bond.

The Director reminded Members that the Council had in place an Investment Strategy which was approved on an annual basis and limited the investments which Officers were authorised to make.  The majority of investments were with Building Societies.  No money was invested in property.

(f) In response to a question on the Housing Revenue Account, the Chief Accountant advised that some very minor liabilities remained. There was also a reserve of £488,000 set up for environmental warranties, but there had not been any claims to date.

The Audit Manager drew attention to the 2006 Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP) which had considerably changed the way the Statement of Accounts was presented.   The major change was to bring Local Authority accounting more in line with Company accounting.  The summary Statement of Accounts produced last year would be of assistance in helping the public understand the Accounts.

He stressed that it was important not to underestimate the amount of work which had gone into preparation of the Accounts in the revised format.

Although the Audit Manager had had sight of an earlier draft of the Statement of Accounts, audit would take a view based upon the version formally approved by Council and passed to the Audit Commission.  He considered the fact that the Accounts had changed to be a positive step in moving the process forward.

The formal audit process would commence on 2 July 2007 and a structured series of meetings had been established with Officers to go through the Accounts on a fortnightly basis.

RESOLVED – That the Audit Committee endorse the 2006/07 Statement of Accounts for recommendation to Council, noting that the Statements would then be subject to audit.







